
 THE WINNIPEG SCHOOL DIVISION  
 

 INNER CITY DISTRICT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

SUMMARY OF DISCUSSIONS – Tuesday, November 30, 2022 
 

 
 
1. ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF INDIGENOUS PEOPLES OF CANADA 
 

Committee members were informed that the Inner City District Advisory Committee meeting 
is taking place on Treaty One Land and the traditional homeland of the Red River Mètis.  

 
2. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CHAIR 
 
 Committee members were informed that at the Inaugural meeting of the Board of Trustees 

held on November 7, 2022, Trustee Perla Javate was appointed as the Board’s 
representative and Trustee Dante Aviso was appointed as the Board’s alternate 
representative to this Committee.  

 
 The parent representatives from Mulvey School, Hugh John Macdonald School and John M. 

King School volunteered to rotate/co-chair the Inner City Advisory Committee meetings. The 
parent representative from Mulvey School chaired the first meeting. 

 
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

Committee members recommended that speeding in school zones and Indigenous studies 
be added to the agenda for discussion. The revised Agenda for November 30, 2022, was 
approved by the Committee.  

 
4. WSD BUDGET CONSULTATION 2023/2024 
 

 Committee members were informed that on March 15, 2022, the Board of Trustees 
approved a budget for the 2022/2023 school year in the amount of $437,118,200, which 
included $13,217,517 in one-time funding and $525,358 from accumulated surplus to offset 
a budgeted deficit. Baseline funding decreased by 1.3 percent (or $2,325,238) and property 
tax levies for education remain frozen at 2020 levels.  

 
Committee members were informed that on November 18, 2021, the Province of Manitoba 
announced the creation of a consultant team to guide the development of a new education 
funding model which was expected to be implemented by school boards for the 2023/2024 
school year, however, to date the province has not announced the new funding model. 

 
Committee members were informed that the consultation team is to be made up of 
government officials and representatives from a number of organizations including (but not 
limited to) First Nations schools, independent schools, school superintendents, municipal 
organizations and parent councils.  
 
Committee members were informed that the current funding model was implemented in the 
2002-2003 school year. The goals of the review of the funding model include: creating a 
formula that allocates provincial funding to Manitoba’s 37 school divisions; developing a 
stable, predictable and phased implementation plan to transition from the existing formula to 
the new in a way that can accommodate the progress of eliminating education property 
taxes; and ensuring the unique needs of the Division scolaire franco-manitobaine (DSFM) 
are accommodated in the design of the formula.  
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Committee members were informed that in previous years, the Board has been able to 
develop balanced budgets through the combination of  provincial revenue as well as 
revenue from the property tax levy. Committee members were informed that provincial 
funding has dropped from approximately 61 percent of total costs in 2016, to 57 percent of 
total costs in 2022.  
 
Committee members were informed that due to the drop in provincial funding there is an 
increased reliance on local property tax levies to make up the shortfall. Without the option to 
increase property taxes to fund programs and services the Board of Trustees have been 
forced to make difficult decisions regarding eliminating or reducing some programs unique 
to the needs of students and families.  
 
Committee members were informed that the Board of Trustees continues to send a strong 
message to government that it is important that the new funding model supports both the 
basic education and unique needs of our students and  communities.  
 
Committee members also requested that information regarding how to participate in the 
consultation process be provided to parents.  
 
Committee members were informed that the Board of Trustees are now in the process of 
developing the 2023/2024 budget. The members of the Board want to hear about education 
priorities for school communities. 

 
5. POLICY KMB – PARENT COUNCIL LUNCH PROGRAMS 
 

 Committee members were informed that at a meeting held May 2, 2022, the Policy/Program 
Committee agreed to refer draft Policy KMB – Parent Council Lunch Programs to the District 
Advisory Committees to review with their respective  parent councils and to provide 
feedback no later than January 31, 2022.  

 
Committee members were informed that the policy was developed to provide guidance and 
support on the responsibilities and acceptable practices for Parent Councils providing lunch 
programs in schools. Committee members were informed that parent councils had 
requested support/guidance for the operation of their respective lunch programs as well as 
concerns regarding consistency for staffing, fees and salaries.  
 
Committee members were encouraged to review the policy with their respective parent 
councils and to share their thoughts via email to the Board and Community Liaison Officer at 
brlapointe@wsd1.org for review and consideration by the Board of Trustees. Parent 
Councils may also contact the Board and Community Liaison Officer directly for assistance.  

 
 In response to a request for clarification regarding responsibilities for dealing with 

inappropriate behavior, Committee members were informed that the parent council lunch 
program operates as an employer and they are responsible for informing parents, students 
and staff of the process for dealing with inappropriate behavior, as well as who will be 
responsible at each stage of the process.  

 
 Committee members agreed to contact the Board and Community Liaison Officer with any 

other questions or requests for clarification. 
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6. RENAMING OF SCHOOLS 

 
 Committee members were informed that during the 2021/22 school year, the Board of 
Trustees approved a motion to review all schools named after individuals with a history of 
actions that are not in accordance with WSD values of inclusiveness, diversity, reconciliation 
and respect for the human rights and human dignity of others.  
 
Committee members were informed that all schools, parent councils, families, community 
members and organizations may submit recommendations and/or feedback to the Board of 
Trustees regarding schools named after individuals.  
 
Committee members were informed that the Board of Trustees recently reviewed and 
revised the renaming process to provide criteria and outline the process for renaming a 
school. The process may be initiated in response to a request form staff, students, parent 
councils, community members or a member of the Board of Trustees. All requests must be 
submitted to the Board in writing and include contact information and a rationale which 
includes a narrative explaining the basis for the request, the actions of the namesake that 
are not in accordance with WSD values as well as the sources and strength of evidence of 
the actions, the harm the continued use of the name may inflict on WSD and its community 
and any attachments to support the renaming request.  
 
Committee members were informed that renaming request will be referred to the 
Building/Transportation Committee for review and consideration.   
 
Committee members were encouraged to research school names and to involve students in 
the process as well.  

 
7. SPEEDING IN SCHOOL ZONES 
 
 Committee members requested that speeding in school zones be added to the agenda for 

discussion. Committee members expressed concerns with speeding in/around schools on 
busy streets. Committee members shared experiences and challenges of installing speed 
bumps in these areas. The parent representative from Mulvey School agreed to organize a 
sub-committee to coordinate efforts in petitioning the city regarding installation of 
speedbumps, traffic lights, and traffic cameras to assist in reducing speeding in these areas. 
Committee members were informed that those interested in participating in the sub-
committee can contact the parent representative at pucona@gmail.com.  

 
8. INDIGENOUS STUDIES 
 
 Committee members expressed concern with number of students graduating high school 

without a proper education/understanding of Indigenous culture and history. Committee 
members enquired about the possibility of making Indigenous studies a mandatory course 
for grades 11 and 12.  

 
 Committee members were informed that mandatory courses can be discussed at the school 

level. The Acting Superintendent of Education Services will discuss options with schools. 
   
 Committee members discussed the importance of Indigenous history, culture and 

perspective being included in other subject areas such as English and Geography. 
Committee members were informed that it is a provincial requirement for Manitoba teachers 
to integrate indigenous perspectives into their classrooms. Committee members were 
informed that WSD encourages teachers with advanced understanding and knowledge of 
Indigenous culture to take on leadership roles within their school communities to inform and 
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educate other staff and teachers on best practices.  
 
 Committee members discussed the need for additional funding for Indigenous studies. 

Committee members were informed WSD receives funding from the province for Indigenous 
studies. 

  
9. ENQUIRIES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS AND SCHOOL REPORTS  
 

SCHOOL REPORTS 
 

Parent representatives from the following schools provided a written report on school 
activities: (attached): 
 

 Niji Mahkwa School 
 Sister MacNamara School 
 Mulvey School 
 Children of the Earth High School 
 Machray School 

 
10. DISTRICT ADVISORY REPORTS AND SUMMARIES OF DISCUSSIONS 
 

Committee members were informed that at a meeting held March 7, 2022, the Board of 
Trustees received the Advisory Committee Summary of Discussion as information. 
Committee members were informed that four voting members were in attendance at the 
previous meeting and nine were required to constitute a quorum, therefore a report to the 
Board was not submitted.  Committee members were informed that once reviewed by the 
Board, District Advisory Committee Reports and Summaries of Discussions are posted on 
the Division’s website under the Family and Community tab.  
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Attendance: 
 
Voting Representatives: Administration: 
Children of the Earth High School Rob Riel, Acting Superintendent Education Services 
Fort Rouge School Julie Smerchanski, Director 
General Wolfe School Nichola Batzel, Principal Children of the Earth High School 
Gordon Bell High School Garth McAlpine, Principal Dufferin School 
Hugh John Macdonald School Stacie Edgar, Principal Fort Rouge School 
John M. King School Susan Darazsi, Principal General Wolfe School 
King Edward School Vinh Huynh, Principal Gordon Bell High School 
Machray School Matthew Adkins, Principal Hugh John Macdonald 
Mulvey School Anastasia Karagiannis Bell, Principal John M. King School 
Norquay School Kristin Melnyk, Vice-Principal John M. King School 
Sister MacNamara School Daniel Braga, Principal Machray School 
William Whyte School Peter Correia, Principal Mulvey School 

Naomi Ginsburg, Vice-Principal Mulvey School 
Regrets: Marsha Missyabit, Principal Niji Mahkwa School 
Argyle Alternative High School Cree Crowchild, Principal Norquay School 
David Livingstone School Jennifer Scott, Vice-Principal Norquay School 
Dufferin School Paul Krowiak, Principal R.B. Russell School 
Niji Mahkwa School Connie Miron, Vice-Principal R.B. Russell School 
Pinkham School Claudia Martinez, Vice-Principal Sister MacNamara School 
R.B. Russell High School Russell Patterson, Vice-Principal Victoria-Albert School 
Sister MacNamara School Wendy Verbong, Principal William Whyte School 
Strathcona School Warren Nickerson, Vice-Principal William Whyte School 
Victoria-Albert School Tarin Howard, Recording Secretary 
Wellington  School  

Non-Voting/Resource Members: 
Community Support Worker, William Whyte School 
Community Support Worker, Norquay School 
Community Support Worker, Machray School 
Community Support Worker, Strathcona & King Edward School 
Community Support Worker, Sister MacNamara School 

   
Trustee: 
Perla Javate 
Dante Aviso 
Lois Brothers 

 
 

 
 

 















 
 

Children of the Earth High School 
100 SALTER STREET  WINNIPEG, MB   R2W 5M1 

PHONE: (204) 589-6383  FAX: (204) 589-4822 

WEBSITE:  www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/childrenoftheearth 
 

 

Principal: Ms. Nichola Batzel 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Report for November 2022-2023 

 

Some of the events we have had this school year include the following: 

➢ Fall feast at Bird’s Hill Park 
➢ Meet the Staff BBQ and Family Nutrition Bingo 
➢ Medical Careers Exploration Program students  

  Started Practicum 
➢ Indigenous Youth Leadership Program began 
➢ Truth and Reconciliation Orange Shirt Day Assembly 

 Acknowledging Residential School Survivors 
 Included a Pipe Ceremony, Community Walk, 
 Hearing from Residential School Survivor and 
 Orange Activities 

➢ Thanksgiving Lunch 
➢ Workshops in Phys ed-dance, parkour etc. 
➢ Outdoor Club 
➢ Indigenous Veterans Remembrance Day Ceremony 

➢ OMAZINIBII'IGEG: Indigenous Artist Collective 

➢ Winnipeg School Division 150 Closing Birthday  
➢ Celebration and Time Capsule 
➢ Post Secondary Club 
➢ Halloween Celebrations  
➢ Youth Bio-Lab 

 
 

Many of our regular full-year programs also began, including: 
 
➢ Medical Careers Exploration Program 
➢ Indigenous Youth Leadership Program 
➢ CEDA Staff Here at Lunch & After School 
➢ University of Manitoba Rec & Read Program 
➢ Treasures and Tea with Families 
➢ Programming through Fort Whyte Farms 
➢ Student Council 
➢ After School Engagement Hub 
➢ Journeys to Succeed Program 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

We have continued to offer cultural programming within 
 the school and community throughout the fall months. Our 
regular activities include: 
 

➢ Daily smudging for Student and Staff  
➢ Weekly Pipe Ceremonies  
➢ Monthly Full Moon Ceremonies for those Interested 
➢ Weekly Drumming and Singing programming for Students,  

               Staff, Families, and Community Members 

 
Upcoming Events: 
 

➢ Winter Feast 
➢ Grade 9 Trip to Moose Game 
➢ Post Secondary Visit The University of Manitoba 
 

 

 



 
Machray School 
Ms. Tanis Westdal, Principal     Phone: (204) 586-8085 
320 Mountain Avenue      Fax: (204)589-8222 
Winnipeg, MB R2W 1K1     Email: machray@wsd1.org 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Parent Advisory School Report (September 2020 - November 2020) 

 
1. Staff PD: 

 
 September 2,3,4 

o All staff at Machray in attendance 
o Review of Covid guidelines/protocols and resulting changes in the building, 

etc. 
o Recovery Learning Discussions 
o Learning Anytime, Anywhere virtual P.D. for all staff 
o Review of School Preparedness for all levels of Covid response 
o Review of school online learning platform (Seesaw) 

 
 October 23 

o M.T.S. – P.D. Day 
o Staff choose a pertinent area of interest and attended a virtual session for 

the day 
 

 November 30 
o In-School P.D. Day 
o All staff at Machray in attendance 

 AM – focus on Seesaw 
 PM – focus on Google Meets (synchronous and concurrent teaching) 

 
 December 7 

o In-School P.D. Day 
o All staff at Machray in attendance 

 AM – staff meeting and Code Red practice reflection 
 PM – Focus on Wellness (led by our CSS and guidance team) 

 
 January 22 

o In-School P.D. Day 
o All teaching staff in attendance 

 AM – Synchronous teaching reflection and celebration 
 PM – Meeting of school committees  

 Literacy 
 Numeracy 
 Education for Sustainable Development 
 Wellness/Community Connection 

 
 



 
Machray School 
Ms. Tanis Westdal, Principal     Phone: (204) 586-8085 
320 Mountain Avenue      Fax: (204)589-8222 
Winnipeg, MB R2W 1K1     Email: machray@wsd1.org 
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 February 8 
o In-School P.D. Day 
o All teaching staff in attendance 

 Focus on teaching practices in numeracy at Machray 
 Introduction of interactive math wall, showcasing student learning. 

 March 8 
o In-School P.D. Day 
o All staff in attendance 

 AM – Staff meeting 
 Focus on Collective Efficacy and conditions in which it thrives 

 PM – EA Collective Efficacy P.D. 
 April 16 

o In-School P.D. Day 
o All teaching staff in attendance 

 AM – Focus on literacy and the ELA Curriculum 
 How we are using the curriculum in our teaching practice 

 PM – Focus on Education for Sustainable Development 
 May 3  

o In-School P.D. Day 
o All staff will be invited 
o Looking back and planning ahead 

 Committee Reports 
 Goal Setting 
 Embedding Collective Efficacy 
 Planning forward 

 
 

2. School Presentations: 
 

 Orange Shirt Day 
 September 30th 

o Microsoft Teams Video Presentation 
o School-Wide 
o Led by two Grade 6 students 

 What does Orange Shirt Day Mean? 
 Reading of a story 
 William Prince song – 7 

 
 Remembrance Day 

 November 10th 
o Microsoft Teams Video Presentation 
o School-Wide 
o Full participation – led by the grade 4/5 class 



 
Machray School 
Ms. Tanis Westdal, Principal     Phone: (204) 586-8085 
320 Mountain Avenue      Fax: (204)589-8222 
Winnipeg, MB R2W 1K1     Email: machray@wsd1.org 
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 Showing class wreaths 
 War Facts 
 Flanders Fields 

 
Royal Winnipeg Ballet 
 November 27th 

o Microsoft Teams Video Presentation 
o School-Wide 
o Full participation 

 Students watched live dance performances 
 Students asked questions via Chat 

 
Breakfast with Santa 
 December 17th 

o Microsoft Teams Video Presentation 
o School-Wide 
o Full participation 

 Students were introduced to Santa via zoom 
 Santa and staff delivered pancake breakfast to all the students 

 
I Love to Read Month 
 The Month of February 

o Video presentations, Class Visits 
o Classroom Reading Challenges and Celebrations 
o Every child received an I Love to Read Month cookie 

 
100th Day of School 
 February 19th 

o School-Wide 
o Full participation 

 A 100 Days of School Folder was shared with all staff to access 
 This year we remained in our classroom cohorts 

 
Spirit Week 
 March 22nd – 26th 

o School-Wide 
o Full participation 

 Student-council led 
 Different dress up days each day before Spring Break 
 Community building and celebrating school spirit 

 
 



 
Machray School 
Ms. Tanis Westdal, Principal     Phone: (204) 586-8085 
320 Mountain Avenue      Fax: (204)589-8222 
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3. Student Council: 

 Gathering on a small scale 
 Planned the different dress-up days for spirit week 

 

4. Athletics: 
 September 24 

o Terry Fox Walk 
o Participation in class cohorts 

 October 31 
o Halloween-themed gym activities 
o Following all Covid-related protocols/guidelines 

 December 18 
o Winter-themed gym activities 
o Following all Covid-related protocols/guidelines 

 Fun Fridays 
o Once or twice a month 
o Choice days with jungle gym 
o Following all Covid-related protocols/guidelines 

 
 
 

5. Math: 

 
 Numeracy goals for 2020-21 School year: 

 
o To continue to develop best numeracy practice through: 

 Further development and use of common math language 
 Continued use of the school Math Wall 
 Student conferencing to set personal math goals 

 
 

o February 8 – School P.D. 
 Focus on best practice in numeracy 
 Revisiting common math language 
 Highlighting the Math Wall, and QR Code embedded student 

learning 
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6. English Language Arts: 
 

 Literacy goals for 2020-21 School Year: 
o To continue to develop best literacy practices through: 

 Increased understanding of the new ELA curriculum 
 Developed use of the school Literacy Wall 
 Continued implementation of Levelled Literacy Intervention 
 Showcasing student success through literacy lunches, the writing 

showcase, and the writing staircase 
 

 
o April 16 – School P.D. 

 Revisiting the ELA curriculum and the 4 practices 
 Staff shared examples of working with the curriculum 
 Staff reflected on their own learning 
 Expectations is this level of reflection will continue moving forward 

 
 

7. School Clubs: 
 On hold 

 
8. Breakfast Program: 

 Daily free program, serving approximately 200 students. 
 Program runs from 8:30 – 9:30 am daily. 
 In-class delivery due to Covid guidelines 

 
 

9. Snack Program: 
 Daily program. 
 Snacks delivered to the classroom before or after morning recess. 

 
 

10. Lunch Program: 
 Free program for this school year.  
 Milk subsidy program in place 
 To return to $1.50 per day next school year. 
 30-60 students in attendance daily. 

 
11. Breakfast 2 Go Program 

 Weekly weekend breakfast foods provided for every Machray student 
 225 students served weekly 

o Foods include cereal, milk, fruit, snack (crackers, chips), cheese, etc. 
o Students absolutely love taking this home every Friday at the end of the day 


